MORGAN COQUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

May 5, 2003
11:30 A M.

DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE TERRY BROCK (Surveyor),
NORMAN VOYLES (Commissioner), AND BRIAN GOSS (Commissioner). ), JEFF
QUYLE (Commissioner) WAS UNABLE TO ATTEND THIS MEETING.

*Note: The Morgan County Drainage Board Meeting scheduled for 4/21/03 was
cancelled, as Ashland Acres was not ready to proceed.

ASHLAND ACRES

Per Mr. Brock, Frank Stewart from DLZ sent an email to him stating that the drainage
plan for Ashland Acres was appropriate at this time except for the erosion control and the
flood line. Kevin Allen from Encompass Engineering was present and stated that he had
the notice of intent letter regarding erosion control completed as well as the erosion
control plan completed. Mr. Brock stated as long as Mr. Allen provides a copy of the
permit and a copy of the plat; they have met all of the drainage requirements. Mr. Voyles
clarified with Mr. Allen that the size of the culverts are (2) 54” corrugate metal pipes.

M. Allen assured that this would take care of all backwater concerns exceeding IDNR
requirements. Mr. Allen and Mr. Brock further explained the backwater flow models.
Gina Ayers, resident in the area, questioned if her land would be flooded. Mr. Allen
explained that according to his model/criteria, in the event of a maximum storm (3.1
inches of rain per hour), the water level would increase only two hundredths of a foot.
M. Brock stated that based on DLZ recommendations, the drainage plan should be
approved pending submission of erosion control and narrative. Brian Goss made a
motion to approve the drainage plan for Ashland Acres with the stipulations mentioned
by Mr. Brock. Seconded by Norman Voyles. Motion carried 2-0.

NUTTER DITCH

Per Mr. Brock, the State has granted permission to the county to begin work on Nutter
Ditch. He stated that he is waiting for the permit from the Corps of Engineers. He stated
that the State initially requested a field review as they thought Spring Lake was over ten
acres; however, it was determined that it was not over ten acres. Therefore, a field
review is not required. Mr. Brock further stated that if House Bill 1758 is signed, it
would help in the area of wetlands.

ADJOURNMENT
Brian Goss motioned to adjourn. Seconded by Norman Voyles. Motion carried 2-0.
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